
International Βaccalaureate Diploma Programme : |T: 210 – 6798207 |F: 210 - 6756762| e-mail: ibpc@athenscollege.edu.gr|  Stefanou Delta 15 Psychico 15452 
www.athenscollege.edu.gr ||P.O. 65005| 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Ιδιωτικό Λύκειο 
Κολλέγιο Ψυχικού 

Psychico, September 8th 2021 
 
To parents and legal guardians of  
Year 1 and Year 2 students of 
the International Baccalaureate Diploma Programme of  
the Private High School – Psychico College 
 
Dear parents, 
 

Kindly be reminded that if you have not yet submitted all relevant supporting documents 
for your child’s participation in Physical Education (Solemn Declaration, Individual Student 
Health Card, Certificate of Dermatological Examination) you will need to do so no later 
than September 30th, 2021. Please send them in an envelope via your child to International 
Baccalaureate Diploma Programme Secretary Mr. E. Georgoulias, office 208, IB DP 
Building. Alternatively, you may fax them (210 6756762) or email them 
(egeorgoulias@athenscollege.edu.gr). If you opt to send them either by fax or 
electronically, you will still need to submit the original Individual Student Health Card to Mr. 
Ε. Georgoulias (Office 208, IB DP Building) via your child. Please note that electronic 
registration of the student must be complete prior to submitting any of the above 
documents. 
 

In accordance with current legislation regarding student participation in Physical 
Education and all school related sports activities, it is obligatory that you submit the 
Individual Student Health Card (Ατομικό Δελτίο Υγείας Μαθητή Α.Δ.Υ.Μ.). Τhe Student 
Health Card is typically submitted during registration for A΄ Lykeion and is valid for three (3) 
years. In the event that any health issues or risk factors arise during the course of those 
three years, parents are obliged to immediately submit a new, updated Health Card to 
the school.  

Parents of children with chronic diseases, severe allergies, or other serious health 
issues must also submit an additional certificate from the child’s attending physician 
outlining specific instructions on how the School should deal with an in-school emergency 
related to said disease, allergy or other serious health issue. 

The following Medical specialists can fill in and sign the Individual Student Health Card.: 

- Paediatricians for students up to the age of sixteen 
- Pathologists or cardiologists for students above the age of sixteen 
- Exception to the above:  students being monitored by special pediatric units for 

disease-specific illnesses or in instances where the student’s biological maturity 
corresponds to childhood, then his/her pediatrician may sign the Individual Health 
Card 

More specifically:  

Α) For swimming lessons:  

In order for students to participate in the swimming lessons, parents need to provide the 
school with a certificate of dermatological examination at the beginning of each school 
year.  The certificate is valid for one (1) academic year, and if it is not submitted by the 
beginning of the school year, the student may not actively participate in the class. Medical 
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specialists who can complete and sign the certificate of dermatological examination are 
dermatologists, paediatricians or pathologists. 

Β) For participation in the School’s Representative Teams 

In order for a student to take part in the School’s Representative Teams and participate in 
the various championships (Interschool Championships, Private School Championships, 
Panhellenic School Championships, etc.), parents need to provide the school with a 
Medical Certificate at the beginning of each school year.  The Certificate is valid for one 
(1) academic year. Medical specialists that can complete and sign the Medical 
Certificate for students up to the age of sixteen (16) are paediatricians. For students above 
the age of sixteen (16), pathologists or cardiologists may complete the Medical 
Certificate. Any Medical Certificates signed by physicians of other specialities will NOT be 
accepted. 

 

Overall: 

For Α΄ Lykeion students we require: 

Student’s Individual Health Card (Ατομικό Δελτίο Υγείας) 

For the General High School and the IB DP we require: 

- For swimming lessons: Certificate of Dermatological Examination 

- For participation in the Representative Teams: Medical Certificate 

You can find the above documents on our school’s website www.athenscollege.edu.gr. 

Kindly note that according to law 79942/ΓΔ4/2019 Υ.Α. (ΦΕΚ Β’ 2005./τΒ) (article 9),  
overdue registration is completed upon the approval of the relevant Director of Secondary 
Education up to ten (10) days after the start of classes.  Student absences are counted in 
full from the first day of classes up until the overdue registration is completed.* 

As of October 1st 2021 students will not be allowed to participate in their Physical Education 
class if they have not submitted all appropriate supporting documents.  

 

Thank you for your cooperation, 

 
Panagiotis Giannoulatos 
Psychico College High School Director 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

* In case there is a discrepancy in translation between the Greek and English texts, the text in the Greek language will prevail. 


